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11:00 AM — TRADITIONAL STYLE 

SUNDAY WORSHIP: 

STAFF: 

 T O  K N O W  C H R I S T . . . T O  M A K E  C H R I S T  K N O W N  

 

Thank you for your pledges of time, talent and  

treasure. Your pledges will help Bethlehem's  

leadership determine the scope of our ministry in the 

upcoming year.  Thank for all you’ve done and will  

continue to do as part of God’s church. 
 

So, what will we do with your generosity?  At an evangelism meeting we dis-

cussed that evangelism is so much more than advertising.  The work of evan-

gelism is introducing people to the love of God.  With your generosity, Beth-

lehem will create more impactful ways for God to meet us and meet those 

who have yet to fully know the love of their friend God. 
  

One of my friends in Seminary thought of himself as a punk monk. He had a 

regimented daily prayer life and lived very simply.  But he was also in a punk 

band, and dispensed sage wisdom between acts to guys with face  

tattoos and safety pins through their lower lip.  He finds that God meets  

people in 4 different ways: Praise, Contemplation, Study and Service.  
  

Praise is when our emotions get engaged as we feel God’s love for us in 

prayer and singing.  Contemplation is a bit more cerebral where we meditate 

on God’s love for us through sermons, hymns and rituals.  Study is for those 

who feel closest to God’s love when they are learning something about God 

or God’s world or our purpose in God’s world.  Service is for those who feel 

God’s love most powerfully when they are tangibly helping another person or 

helping make the world a safer and more just place for others. 
 

Our contemporary worship with its prayer and praise worship style helps us 

feel God’s love as we sing to God.  Our traditional worship and choir ministry 

helps us meditate on the depth of God’s love.  You are engaged heart and 

head at both services in high quality and meaningful ways that communicate 

God’s love in a style of your preference.  For those who meet God in learning, 

we have Wednesday Study, WELCA Study, and Sunday Study.  For those who 

meet God through compassionate love for the neighbor, our social ministry 

helps with LSS, food pantry donations, Mexico home builds, our international 

missionaries and much more.  Our evangelism ministry tries to bring the love 

of our church to new people.  And we also serve each other caring for people 

already in the congregation through our visitation, fellowship and youth min-

istries.  We are a robust congregation that offers a wide range of ways for 

God’s love to meet people where they are and as they need.  And all this is 

only possible because of your generosity.  Thank you. 

PASTOR’S MESSAGE 
IOAN ITTU 

Associate Pastor 
pastorioan@bethlehemlutheran.net 
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SUMMARY OF BETHLEHEM COUNCIL MINUTES – MAY 15, 2019 
Present at the meeting were Pastors Megan Fryling and Ioan Ittu, Sarah Karzel, Sue Akin, Brian Grefsrud, 

Janet Puchlik, Marilyn Fursman (part), and Mary Fisher. 
 

Devotions were shared by Mary, followed by a prayer by Pastor Megan.  The May minutes were reviewed 

and approved as presented. 
 

TOPICS 
 

 June 9th Round Table Discussion  

Sarah shared a debrief of the responses that were shared at the round table.   The majority of participants 

agreed that Music Ministry and having two Pastors are our two most important assets and that they are 

both necessary for the growth of other ministries.  Other ideas that came out of the session – the desire 

for a photo directory for the congregation, and a reminder that everyone should put first and last names 

on name tags on Sundays. 
 

Tithe Discussion 

Marilyn Fursman shared information on the requests that were made for grants from the St. Stephens 

endowment fund, to come out of the portion of the short term fund set aside for a tithe.  Twenty nine 

requests were received and are currently under consideration.   

Marilyn also submitted a specific resolution on behalf of our congregation as a recipient. She identified 

certain areas that are obstacles to growth, (such as a shortage of meeting spaces for adults, lack of  

professional  office space, no permanent storage space, no sacristy, the sound quality in the fellowship 

hall, clear signage, the need for expanded social media presence) and proposed that all or some of the 

funds be used to address these issues. The council voted to approve use of the funds (if granted) per the 

resolution.    
 

Budget 

Brian presented the budget for preliminary  

review. 

 

The meeting was adjourned with a prayer. 

The next meeting will be on July 10. 
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
Dear Fellow Bethlehem Members, 
 

At a recent Council meeting, a question arose as to why some of our members were apparently unaware 

that we had planned our Stewardship campaign for June.  We had sent out an email several weeks  

before.  Pastor Megan quickly pulled up her Mail Chimp app and reported that 63% of the congregation 

had opened that email.  She added that 63% is a fairly normal number for Bethlehem emails and above 

average for congregations over all.   
 

When I took on this role in January, I knew that communication was an issue.  It’s an issue in every  

organization. We had added council minutes to the newsletter some years before.  We added the weekly 

email a few years later.  I naively thought that adding this message to the newsletter would help alleviate 

the problem.  I continue to hear, though, with about the same frequency, “How come I didn’t know about 

X.” 
 

At the round table discussions on June 9, I heard lots of great suggestions about lots of things, including 

communication.  What struck me was the degree to which the suggestions differed.  They ranged from  

robocalls to Facebook posts to more announcements in the services.  So what that means to me is that  

different methods will reach different members.  But what adds an additional level of difficulty is that one  

person’s favorite method is an aggravation to others. 
 

So we will continue to try to refine our communication tools.  I’m wishing right now that I had a degree in 

communications.  Maybe one of you out there does.  I would certainly welcome input from any and all of 

you about this thorny problem.  You know where to find me – president@bethlehemlutheran.net, 818-

261-0629. 
 

Respectfully Submitted,  

Sarah Karzel 
 

 

WOMEN OF THE ELCA BIBLE STUDY 

Calling all women to our Women of the ELCA July Bible Studies on Tuesday, July 9th. We have 2 groups 

meeting: 11:00 a.m. at Dianne Tillman's house, 19443 Cypress Point Dr., Northridge, CA 91326 and one at 

4:00 p.m. at Judy Cave's house, 16819 Halsted St., Northridge.  Remember the 11:00 group brings a sack 

lunch with coffee and dessert provided. 

 

SAVE THE DATE:  Saturday, August 10 is a WELCA meeting which all women are invited.  It is a breakfast 

at Marie Callendar’s, 19310 Business Center Drive, Northridge.  Reservations needed.  Please call Dianne 

Tillman (818) 363-5951 or email Dianne.tillman08@gmail.com. Marilyn Fursman will be doing the Bible 

Study on the book of Esther. 

 

 

 

mailto:president@bethlehemlutheran.net
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STEWARDSHIP LETTER 
Dear Fellow Members of Bethlehem, 

Last Sunday was Pledge Sunday!  I loved the act of bringing our pledges forward to the front of the 

church.  It reinforced for me the pledge as an act of faith and as a confirmation of our congregation as a 

community working together.  Forty-eight other families joined Ron and me in coming forward with our 

pledges.  It was great to be part of this group of generous souls.  I am confident there are more of you 

who were not there Sunday and have not yet made your pledges, but we look forward to receiving them.   

With regard to the pledges of treasure, I want to let you know where we are and how the process works.  

So far, our pledges total about $185,000.  This is a tremendous expression of faith.  As I said above, I 

know there are more of you out there who have not yet pledged, and we know from experience that 

some of you who don’t pledge will nonetheless give generously and consistently.  The first draft of our 

budget for 2019/2020 included total estimated giving of $295,000.  This reflects a modest increase from 

our combined giving over the last few years.  You all know how budgets work; if we are not able to get 

to an estimate of $295,000, based on pledges and our best guess as to unpledged giving, then cuts will 

have to be made to ministries.   

Estimating giving will be a little more challenging this year than it has been in the past because of the 

merger.  And that is why I’d like to ask you again to take that extra step of making a pledge.  You can fill 

out a pledge card or email your pledge to Brian at Treasurer@Bethlehemlutheran.net.  It will feel good (I 

promise), and it will enable the council to produce a more accurate budget. 

Thank you all for your devotion and generosity to Bethlehem! 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Sarah Karzel 

 

MEMORIAL SERVICE 
Hannelore O’Neill’s Memorial Service 

Saturday, July 27, 2019 at 11:00 a.m. at Bethlehem. 

Please come and share your memories and stories of Hannelore as we celebrate her amazing life. A light 

lunch will follow. In lieu of flowers, Hannelore wanted any donations directed to Best Friends Animal  

Society, SPCALA or any other animal welfare organization. 

We continue in prayer for Anetta and Max Stark and the whole family.  

 

SYNOD ASSEMBLY 2019 REPORT 
BEVERLY COMPTON-SCHOOL BOARD CHAIR 
preschoolchair@bethlehemlutheran.net 

David and I enjoyed attending the Synod Assembly at Cal Lutheran. Highlights included networking with 

former Bethlehem Pastors Nelson, Challis and Chandler; attending excellent workshops -Transgender 101 

and Congregational Care of Old Adults. The African American Lutheran Worship Service was outstand-

ing. During the Assembly Bishop Erwin was reelected.  David and I learned a lot of interesting infor-

mation and enjoyed networking with new and old friends from across our synod. I hope that when next 

year’s Synod Assembly comes around that you will eagerly volunteer to attend, you will not regret  it! 

mailto:Treasurer@Bethlehemlutheran.net


MUSIC NOTES 
VICENTE DITTO 

Senior Music Minister 

vicenteditto@bethlehemlutheran.net 
 

At the time of writing this article, our summer  

fundraiser concert for Hope Gardens has yet to  

occur, but I know the musical ensembles will do a 

great job.  Our plan is to have a fundraising concert 

every summer for a charitable group with a  

preference for organizations associated with the 

ELCA.  The Christmas concert will remain a  

fundraiser for the music department.    

 

SOCIAL MINISTRY 
Tickets are now on sale for the August 23rd Pasta 

Dinner to celebrate the visit of Mark and Cynthia  

Holder, our Tanzanian missionaries.  Tickets 

are $10 per person and all proceeds go toward the 

cost of their travel.  Other donations are also  

happily accepted to help offset the costs of the  

dinner.  Please see Mary Fisher for tickets or to  

inquire how you can help!  You can also text or call 

her at 818.426.7739. 

 

YOUNG ADULTS OUTING 
Beach Bonfire 

July 27 at 5pm 

Dockweiler Picnic area, Playa del Rey 

Visit the event page on:  

facebook.com/TwinValleysYounAdults 

SCHOOL NEWS 

MARY KANDILIAN 

Preschool Director 

Director@bethlehemlutheran.net 
 

Dear Bethlehem Families,  

Summer has been off to an awesome  

start! With the heat picking up we've incorporated 

a lot of water games and activities as well as our 

jam packed summer schedule including animals, 

magic, dance parties and so much more!  

 

We have 2 upcoming events we'd like to invite  

everyone to! Our Family 

Movie Night! Scheduled 

for July 12 at 7pm - out 

in the courtyard we'll be 

watching Toy Story to-

gether! You're welcome to 

bring a picnic basket and 

we'll provide the popcorn 

and juice! Everyone is wel-

come to this FREE event!  

 

Family Play Day is slated 

for August 3rd! We have 

a Video Game Bus, Pizza, 

the Kona Ice Truck, Water Play and a Bubble Party!! 

All for only $10!! Bring your family and friends for a 

fun day to end the summer!  

 

We’re also still enrolling for our Fall program, if you 

know anyone interested in childcare, please send 

them our way. 

Please contact the school office at any time should 

you have any questions! 

 

HELP WANTED!! 
Dylan Yribe is considering a beautification project 

for Bethlehem as his Eagle Scout project, but is 

looking for help from someone with landscaping 

experience to assist him. If you’ve got experience, 

or know someone who does, and would be willing 

to help with this, contact Pastor Ioan.  Thanks! 

w w w . b e t h l e h e m l u t h e r a n . n e t  

PAGE 5 



PAGE 6 

IS IT TIME TO REVIEW YOUR LIFE? 
You have a unique story to tell and it’s worth  

sharing and preserving. 

This is an invitation to join a new class called 

“Remembering Your Story—Creating Your Spiritual  

Autobiography,” written by Richard L. Morgan. In 

ten 90-minute sessions, we will look back over our 

lives and take note of where God was active and 

share our stories with each other.  Reflecting on 

Bible stories, you will see how your story connects 

with the continuing story of the people of God.  

This is a deeply moving and ultimately uplifting  

experience. If you choose to write it down, you will 

leave something meaningful beyond money or 

property — your own faith story— a spiritual  

legacy — to benefit your family, friends, and future 

generations. 

For more information, and to arrange a start date, 

contact Marilyn Fursman,:  

mcfursman@icloud.com  Adult Education team. 

 

ADULT EDUCATION TEAM MEETING 
The next Adult Education team meeting is July 16 

at 1:00 p.m. 

 

W/ELCA CRAFT GROUP 
July 12, 19, & 26 

9:00 a.m. - 12:00 p.m. 

Do you like to craft?  No need to be a "pro" as we 

have many ways you can work on different  

projects that will get us ready for our November 

Boutique (11/8-9/19).  Bring any ideas you have, 

and if you have a good pair of scissors for fabric 

projects, bring them (we have made a number of 

no-sew blankets).  You can also come and go at  

anytime that works into your schedule. We will 

meet in Chandler Hall.  Please come join this fun 

group!  

ADULT EDUCATION 
Thanks to all who took time to stop and chat at the 

Adult Education table at the recent Ministry Fair.  

In addition to the ongoing Wednesday 10:15 a.m. 

Bible study, Sunday 12:15 p.m. sermon discussion, 

and the bishop’s lecture series (Sat., July 13, noon 

to 2 p.m.), new options offered included “Discover 

the Bible,” “Discover Jesus,” seasonal play  

production, and a Summer Academy smorgasbord. 

The new options likely will be on hold as there was 

not enough interest shown to pursue them at this 

time.  “Member Care and Visitation” training will be 

arranged for those who wanted to learn more 

about that. 

The Adult Education team is anxious to hear from 

you about want you would be interested in  

exploring and when you are available. Would it be 

studying a particular topic? A book of the Bible? A 

theme? Current events? What it means to be  

Lutheran? Comparative religions? Faith  

testimonies? The body, mind, and spirit  

connection? Spiritual growth doesn’t have to end 

with Sunday School or confirmation training—it can 

take place throughout our lives and be a source of 

encouragement and refreshment on our journey.  If 

you are not already participating in a class, please 

talk to someone on the Adult Education team (Pr. 

Megan Fryling, Marilyn Fursman, Nancy Hall, or 

Dorothy Stilling) about your wishes for spiritual en-

richment. 

 

MEN’S MONTHLY BREAKFAST 
We invite men of all ages to join us for fellowship 

the first Wednesday of every month at 7:30 a.m. at 

Coco’s Restaurant in Mission Hills. See you August 

7th! 
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JULY NEWS FROM LUTHERAN SOCIAL SERVICES 
A STORY: 

Bricia left Veracruz, Mexico at the age of 19.  It took her one year to save enough money to cross the 

border, alone, into the United States.  She had four sisters living with her Mom and a step-father.  Her 

Mom was jealous of all of her sisters and herself because of the attention their step-father gave all of the 

girls, and was emotionally abusive.  She said she was contemplating killing herself or leaving her family 

home.  Thankfully, she decided on the latter. 

When she got to the U.S . she was taken in by an aunt on her Mother’s side and lived with her aunt for 7 

years.  During that time, she worked at an animal kennel in Sun Valley, cleaning cages and grooming 

dogs and cats.  She worked 7 days a week from 7 a . m. to 6 p.m. for 9 years for below minimum wage all 

those years. 

She eventually moved out of her aunt’s apt. and into a singles apt. house. She met her husband, Eduardo, 

while living there when he was visiting his mother.  Bricia knew his mother for several years before that, 

and she lived two doors down from her.  They met on a Sunday and were married one month later.  They 

have three sons, Gustavo, 18, Carlos, 16 and Diego, 13.  Gustavo is a special needs adult. 

Bricia first came to LSS when she saw the doors open on Valerio Street and thought that the church was 

re-opening.   She had attended Iglesias San Pablo several times in the past and was excited to think it 

was re-opening again.  When she entered, she saw the LSS thrift shop and food pantry, and that was the 

beginning of her coming to what she calls “The Mall.” 

Bricia’s family is food insecure.  With 4 full grown adult men in the house, she never has enough food.   

For breakfast, she cooks a full meal of pancakes, sometimes eggs if she can afford them or if LSS has 

them.  Her husband goes to work, her sons to school, and she does not pack anything for lunch for them 

because she does not have enough food in the house to do so.  When everyone gets home around 4, 

they are all starving, and she begins their dinner, mostly consisting of beans, veggie, potatoes and a little 

meat.  She says that LSS has helped her immensely with food – bread, dairy products, chicken, pork  

patties, veggies and the thing her family loves the most is when LSS has desserts – cookies, cakes, fruit – 

things they could never afford to buy.  Oh – and chips – don’t forget the chips! 

Bricia’s family also shops at our Thrift Store almost exclusively for both herself, her sons and her husband.  

They cannot afford to go to a Macy’s or Penney’s, so they use our Thrift Store to buy their clothes, shoes 

and jackets for both work, play and school. 

There are hundreds of Bricia’s that come to LSS – and thanks to all of you, through your donations, we 

have become a community for each and every family and individual. 

Come visit and see for yourself!! 

Jan Maseda, Director/LSS San Fernando Valley 

 

STILL LOOKING FOR A SUMMER CAMP? 
The YMCA has a surf camp from July 12 to the 14th and a Mammoth camp from July 20th to the 26th. 

Scholarships are available for most or all of the cost.  

Both camps are for kids ages 12 to 16. 

If you’re interested, contact Josie Rea at 818-368-3231 
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YOUTH 
Movie Night - Tuesday, July 9th 

Come join us for a fun movie night at Regency Theater in Granada Hills!  We will be seeing the new  

Spiderman movie at 7:00 p.m.  Cost will be $5.00 per person.  Family members are also invited at $5.00 

per person.  Please let Pastor Ioan know if you would like to attend.  Hope to see you there! 

 

VBS - TO MARS AND BEYOND 
VBS is right around the corner!  Make your plans to bring 

your children, friends, and neighbors to this amazing 

event!  Our dates this year are Sunday, July 14 - Thursday, 

July 18th from 6:00-8:15 p.m.  Sunday through  

Wednesday, kids are dropped off and signed in & out by 

an adult. Thursday is Family Day where we ask parents to 

stay with their children for a BBQ dinner and VBS fun.  

All kids ages 3 through kids entering 6th grade are welcome! 

We have a fabulous week planned!  Registration and volunteer forms are found in the back of the church 

or go to www.bethlehemlutheran.net to register your children online.  

We are always looking for volunteers to help throughout the week.  Come and help us make this week 

out of this world! 

 

VBS SUPPLIES NEEDED 
Dinner Supplies: 

Paper plates - dinner size (larger version) 

Plastic forks and spoons 

Napkins 

Cups - 3 oz.  

Ketchup 

Mustard 

Ranch dressing 

Lemonade mix (ex: Country Time large size) 

Animal crackers 

Donations of money or Smart and Final gift cards are also welcome! 

 

INCREDIBLE OPPORTUNITY ON TWIN VALLEYS PARISH INTERIM BOARD  
BEVERLY COMPTON-SCHOOL BOARD CHAIR 
preschoolchair@bethlehemlutheran.net 

 

As the Twin Valley Conference Co-Chair, I have spent the last year working with the Twin Valley team to-

ward the goal of establishing a collaborative engagement. As such during the TV conference assembly, 

the TV team presented our final report for our Strategic Vision. The key areas identified were: Congrega-

tional Sustainability, Youth and Young Adult Ministry, Homelessness and poverty ministry 
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and Latinx ministry. During the June TV assembly, it was unanimously voted to accept the TV Strategic 

Vision and to establish a TV Parish. A Twin Valleys Parish Interim Board will be created to carry the strate-

gic project forward to implementation. The interim board shall be comprised of one rostered leader and/

or one lay member of each participating congregation. It has been a pleasure to work this past year with 

the TV Conference, however, I have decided to step down from this role in order to pursue other endeav-

ors. As such, I am hoping that a member from Bethlehem would be interested in volunteering for the in-

terim board for the TV Parish. This is an excellent opportunity to work first hand with the congregations 

in our conference and focus on areas that are so important to our community. If you are interested or 

have any questions, please let Pastor Megan or myself know.   

 

EVANGELISM  
LESLIE PETIT-EVANGELISM CHAIR 
evangelism@bethlehemlutheran.net 

Time and Talent 

Thank you to everyone who took time to visit the Stewardship Ministry Faire and filled out a Steward Commitment 

Card.  Now what will happen?  The Stewardship team will provide each team leader with those who had interest in 

their areas of ministry.  Everyone will receive acknowledgement of their interest even if the particular ministry is not 

happening at the moment such as Drama. 

We will also be able to let everyone know what ministries are still in need of volunteers such as counters or VBS 

Director for 2020.  Watch for more details in the weekly announcements, emails, and the next newsletter.  
  

NEWS FROM OUR SPONSORED MISSIONARIES 

 

The end of our SECOND FULL YEAR OF TEACHING is coming VERY SOON! (can 

you hear the cheering from there????) We are grateful, happy for our students, 

and often frazzled with all there is to do to finish the semester. As we write, clas-

ses have come to an end and exams start in a couple weeks. We are both super-

vising students at the Bachelor’s, Master’s and PhD levels, so there’s a lot of advis-

ing left to do. Thanks in advance for your prayers! 

JUNE was a very busy month. Three ELCA bishops, two representatives from the 

Women of the ELCA (WELCA), and two ELCA Global Mission Area Program Direc-

tors, and three representatives from the  

Lutheran World Federation came to visit Tanzania and the ELCT for the ELCT Quadrennial Clergywomen 

Consultation. We were very grateful to be able to attend this historic event. Most of the ELCT ordains 

women, and in many of those dioceses, clergywomen continue to struggle to find good and meaningful 

pastoral work. (In case you are wondering, this continues to be an issue for US clergywomen as well!) Two 

of the dioceses do not yet ordain women. The meeting was held in one of these, and many strong  

statements were made in support of women and women’s call to serve in ministry. Thanks be to God for 

this gospel call that fully includes women! 
 

Blessings to you all, Cynthia and Mark 
 

To read more please visit https://mcintz.wordpress.com/ 
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JULY BIRTHDAYS 
1 Andy Karzel 

1 Doris Schindel 

4 Emily Hofmann 

4 Kirsten Smirnoff 

5 Chris Lazaros 

6 Barbara Yeager 

8 Linda Zurich 

9 Richard Hofmann 

11 Meredith Taylor 

11 Kameron Santiago 

16 Beckett Boysen 

17 Linda Boyd 

17 Ron Karzel 

22 Caden Chow 

22 Joseph Kloiber 

22 Tiffini Traylor 

22 Janet Puchlik 

22 Ryan Yribe 

27 Marilyn Olson 

31 Kevin Rubinstein 

 

JULY ANNIVERSARIES 

3 Kurt & Melisa Nusbaum (2004) 

17 Laura & Jason Rubinstein (1999) 

27 Chris & Sandy Lazaros (1968) 

31 Kim & Betsy Kalusa (1976) 

 

JUNE STATISTICS 
June Offering: $27,470 Budget: $22,917 

May Offering: $18,889; Budget: $22,917 

Fiscal YTD: $214,056; Budget: $229,170  
 

Attendance: 

May average at  9 a.m.: 50 

May average at 11 a.m.: 63 
 

June average at 9 a.m.: 47 

June average at 11 a.m.: 61 

June 9 -10am service: 101 
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CONFIRMATION CLASS 
Confirmation Class will break for the summer and 

resume in the fall. Have a great summer! 

 

PASTORAL CARE 
If you would like a pastoral care visit from one of 

our pastors, please contact the church office and let 

us know. (818) 360-4777. 

 

BOOK CLUB  
Book Club will be reading 'Crazy Rich Asians' during 

the month of July. We will meet July 10 & 24 at  

6 p.m. Childcare is provided. 

 

LIKE US ON FACEBOOK! 
Check out audio of sermons and music  

performances on our Facebook page.  If you would 

like to stay in touch and get updates of events  

happening at Bethlehem, please visit 

www.facebook.com/BethlehemGranadaHills and 

like us!  
 

Also, check out our preschool Facebook page at 

www.facebook.com/bethlehemlutheranschool 

 

WORSHIP LEADER SCHEDULE 

If you see an empty spot on the worship leader 

schedule and you’re able to fill in, please call the 

church office. You can serve one time or be put on 

a monthly rotation. Thank you. 

 

REFRESHMENTS VOLUNTEERS! 
We are in need of refreshment volunteers at both 

services. Please help us fill up the refreshment  

calendar that is on the kiosk in Chandler Hall. Thank 

you! 



Sunday  Monday  Tuesday  Wednesday  Thursday  Fr iday  Saturday  

30    
9:00AM Worship 

11:00AM Worship 

12:15PM Bible Study 

 

 

1 

5PM Bell Choir 

2 
 

3 
7:30AM Men's  

Breakfast @ Coco's 

10:15AM Adult Study 

  

4 
6:15PM Ensemble 

7PM Faith Choir 

5 
 

6 
 

7 

 9:00AM Worship 

11:00AM Worship 

12:15PM Bible Study 

8 
5PM Bell Choir 

9 
 

10 
10:15AM Adult Study 

6PM Book Club 

7PM Council Meeting 

11 
6:15PM Ensemble 

7PM Faith Choir 

12 

9:00 AM –Noon 

Craft group 

7PM Movie 

Night 

13 

 

14  9:00AM Worship 

11:00AM Worship 

12:15PM Bible Study 

6-8:15PM VBS 

15  
5PM Bell Choir 

6-8:15PM VBS 

16 
6-8:15PM VBS 

17  
10:15AM Adult Study 

6-8:15PM VBS 

 

18 

6-8:15PM VBS 
19 

9:00 AM –Noon 

Craft group 

20 

 

21   VBS Sunday 

10:00AM One Worship 

Service 

 

22  
5PM Bell Choir 

  

23 
 

24 
10:15AM Adult Study 
6PM Book Club 

25 
6:15PM Ensemble 

7PM Faith Choir 

26 

9:00 AM –Noon 

Craft group 

 

27 
Hannelore 

O'Neill's Me-

morial Service  

28 
9:00AM Worship 

11:00AM Worship 

12:15PM Bible Study 

29 

5PM Bell Choir 

30 
 

31 
10:15AM Adult Study 

Aug. 1 
6:15PM Ensemble 

7PM Faith Choir 

2 

 

3 
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WORSHIP LEADERS - 9:00 SERVICE  VBS Sunday 10am one service   
Date 7-7-19 7-14-19 7-21-19 10 a.m. 7-28-19 8-4-19 

Assisting Minister Lisa Chow Lisa Chabala X Mary Fisher Nicole Liva-Hernandez 

Reader Carla Cross Laureen Gleason Connie Troe Marisa Bradfield Connie Troe 

Acolyte Alison Rubinstein Alison Rubinstein Richard Liva Paige Gleason Katie Nakata 

Ushers Scott Fisher Brian Grefsrud Brooke Coffin Katie Nakata Laureen Gleason 

  Shea Clancy Alison Rubinstein X Lisa Chow Mary Fisher 

Refresh + Juice Leslie Petit Leslie Petit X Leslie Petit  

Altar Guild Cookie Cline Cookie Cline Betty Pust Susan Van Deest  

WORSHIP LEADERS - 11:00 SERVICE     
Date 7-7-19 7-14-19 7-21-19 10 a.m 7-28-19 8-4-19 

Assisting Minister Ron Kraus Sandy Lazaros Jan Maseda Nancy Hall Jill Goddard 

Reader Marilyn Fursman Melisa Nusbaum X Ron Kraus Dylan Yribe 

Communion Asst. Sarah Karzel Hannah Carlson Kiera Nusbaum   Kevin Rubinstein 

Ushers Kevin Rubinstein Kevin Rubinstein Ron Kraus Jan Maseda Ryan Yribe 

  Judy Cave Janet Puchlik X Ken Cave Jerry Sitko 

Greeter Marilyn Fursman Jan Maseda Greg Imlay Gale Gundersen Janet Puchlik 

Refreshments Greg Imlay Laura Rubinstein Kaya Huertas Judy Cave Yribe family 

   Konstanze Sessing  Betty Pust X 

Offering Counters Judy Cave Janet Puchlik Mary Fisher Brian Grefsrud Judy Cave 

  Ken Cave Susan Van Deest Barbara Bond Carla Cross Betty Pust 

w w w . b e t h l e h e m l u t h e r a n . n e t  

JULY WORSHIP LEADER SCHEDULE 



 12227 Balboa Blvd., Granada Hills, CA  91344 

 


